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Improved Hyde Street/Douglas Parade/
Simcock Avenue intersection complete with 
new traffic signals
We’re ready to open the new and improved Hyde Street/Douglas Parade/Simcock Avenue 
intersection on the 15 July 2023, with new traffic signals in operation.

The upgraded intersection will make it safer and easier to access Simcock Avenue, particularly for 
vehicles going onto the future outbound Hyde Street ramp to access the West Gate Freeway.

What you need to know 
	• A northbound lane has been built to make room for the new access point to the Hyde Street ramp. 

	• New traffic signals have been installed at the widened intersection and will improve visibility and 
traffic flow.

	• The new widened intersection has left and right turning signals, pedestrian crossings, and traffic 
islands at the intersection, including new streetlights and line markings.

There are still some finalised construction activities that need to be completed at the intersection 
after opening such as permanent line marking and asphalting works. This will be completed at a 
later stage. 

Now that the intersection has changed, please take extra care when driving through the area and be 
mindful of altered traffic conditions.

Additionally, there will be a 24/7 closure of Simcock Avenue between Booker Street and Hall Street 
for the installation of drainage, pavement work, line markings, kerbing, and street lighting – due to 
begin mid-July and will continue until September. There will also be some overnight closures of the 
Simcock Avenue intersection with Hyde Street/Douglas Parade.

Please note, this work may be subject to approvals and permits and may change due to site 
and weather conditions. Works may be rescheduled in the event of unexpected impacts. 

Subscribe to weekly traffic updates

If you would like to sign up to receive weekly traffic alert emails, please email us  
on info@wgta.vic.gov.au or call 1800 105 105. Alternatively, for the latest updates,  
dates of closures and detour route information, visit bigbuild.vic.gov.au/disruptions.

 
Thank you
We appreciate our work can be disruptive and thank you for your understanding. 
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Follow us on social media

Translation service 
For languages other than English, please call 03 9209 0147.

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you need 
assistance because of a hearing or speech impairment, please visit relayservice.gov.au

Once the upgrade has been completed

Upgrade to Simcock Avenue/Douglas Parade Intersection


